# NASHVILLE TOWN COUNCIL PUBLIC HEARING WEDNESDAY, DECEMBER 8, 2021

Council member present at Town Hall: President Jane Gore, Vice-President Nancy Crocker, and Councilmember Dave Rudd. Council members not present: Councilmember Anna Hofstetter and Councilmember Tyra Miller. Also in attendance at Town Hall: Clerk-Treasurer Brenda Young, Deputy Clerk Debbie Ferry, Administration Manager Phyllis Carr, and Records Clerk Sandie Jones.

## **COUNCIL BUSINESS**

### 1) OPENING THE MEETING

President Gore called the meeting to order at 5:30 pm.

#### 2) ROLL CALL

Clerk-Treasurer Young did the roll call. Vice-President Crocker made a motion to add the Noise Ordinance Committee extension to the agenda. Councilmember Rudd seconded the motion. All were unanimously in favor.

# 3) PUBLIC HEARING – ADDITIONAL APPROPRIATIONS

President Gore opened the public hearing at 5:33 pm and turned the hearing over to Clerk-Treasurer Young. Clerk-Treasurer Young read aloud the list of additional appropriations. She explained that the Council has the funds in their account, they are asking the State for the additional appropriations. There were no questions or comments from the audience.

Vice-President Crocker made a motion to close the public hearing. Councilmember Rudd seconded the motion. All were unanimously in favor. President Gore closed the public hearing at 5:35 pm.

### 4) NEW BUSINESS

#### A. RESOLUTION 2021-16 ADDITIONAL APPROPRIATIONS

Councilmember Rudd made a motion to adopt Resolution 2021-16 by title only. Vice-President Crocker seconded the motion. All were unanimously in favor.

## **B. NOISE ORDINANCE COMMITTEE EXTENSION**

Vice-President Crocker advised that the Noise Ordinance Committee would like to have an extension to work on this project. Vice-President Crocker made a motion to extend the Noise Ordinance Committee work for another two months. Councilmember Rudd seconded the motion. All were unanimously in favor

#### 5) ADJOURN

Vice-President Crocker made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Councilmember Rudd seconded the motion. All were unanimously in favor. President Gore adjourned the meeting at 5:37 pm.

The audio recording made at the Town Council meeting on 12-08-2021 is retained in the office of the Town Clerk-Treasurer.

Président Jane Gore

BY REMOTE ACCESS VOTE

Vice-President Nancy Crocker

# TOWN COUNCIL MEETING DECEMBER 8, 2021

Clerk-Treasurer Brenda K. Young

BY REMOTE ACCESS VOTE

Councilmember Anna Hofstetter

Councilmember Tyra Miller

Councilmember Dave Rudd